Minutes from Patient Participation Group

at Queenhill Medical Practice

Wednesday 15th January 2014
In attendance: PPG members, Ernest Sweeney, Janet Fowlds, Lynne Ticehurst, Frances Crockett, Janet Jalfon, Robin Sullivan, Lynne Poole Practice Manager and 

Kelly Bissell - Admin Team. 

Apologies: Brian Roberts, Barbara Courtenay, Gillian Arram.
Copies of the minutes from the last meeting were handed out to the group members.

We opened the meeting by introducing ourselves as we had two new members in attendance.

Kelly informed the group that she had received an email from Brian Robert our Chairman stating that he had decided to step down as Chairman of the group, he felt he was unable to give the commitment and time he felt he should, due to his family and other commitments.

We all understood and appreciated his decision and we hope that he will continue to be a member of the PPG. 
We discussed the Practice Patient Survey which was available to patients on our website and in the surgery.  The survey contained 17 questions relating to accessibility and patient experience. It ran from 09.10.2013 until 06.01.2014 and we received 92 responses, which was a low uptake in relation to the number or patients registered at the Practice.
We ran through the questions and results and noted that the majority of questions had received a positive response.  We therefore decided to focus on the questions which we thought were not as positive as perhaps they could have been, and we decided to concentrate on those results.

The group decided the results to questions 1, 4, 8, 9 11, were not as positive as perhaps they could have been and we looked at the responses in greater detail.
Q1. How helpful is the information we provide about the different ways you can contact and get help or advice from the practice (eg, website, leaflets, posters etc)

We were a little puzzled at a the 99% ‘no response’ result to this question, we noted that perhaps the fact that the majority of our patients preferred to contact the Practice by telephone may explain the response and lack of awareness to the different ways you can contact the Practice for help and advice.  The group did not suggest any action.
Q4. How easy is it to speak to a doctor or nurse on the phone at your GP Practice?
The group was concerned that the ‘not very easy’ response of 16% was a little high and asked Lynne Poole to explain the procedure regarding a patient calling to speak to a GP or Nurse.  Lynne explained if a patient calls the surgery and asks to speak to a GP or Nurse, the receptionist would ask for a short explanation regarding the nature of the call.  She would then leave a message in our doctor’s message book asking the GP or Nurse to call the patient.  Lynne explained this procedure is not ideal if the matter is urgent as the GP is usually unable to call the patient back until after the morning or afternoon surgery.  She explained that our receptionist are well trained and experienced and if a matter was urgent the receptionist would suggest the best course of action this could in some cases be to call an ambulance or come to the surgery.
The group members were happy with the procedures in place and felt no further action was needed.

Q8.  Which of the following methods would you prefer to use to book appointment?
The group acknowledge that 'by phone' was the preferred method with 82%.  We all agreed and felt the new telephone system supported the preferred method.  The group especially liked the new queuing system and 'comfort messages'. The new telephone system was thought to be an improvement and the holding option is much better for patients than having to redial when the number was engaged.
It was also noted that the demand for online appointment was high at 48%.  Lynne Poole confirmed that an online appointment booking service is planned for the future; the Practice is waiting on our system provider Vision to facilitate the service.

Q9. How satisfied are you with the opening hours at the Surgery?
Unfortunately the survey did not record any responses to this question - which was thought to be a little strange.  We did go on to discuss the Practice opening hours.  Lynne Poole pointed out that the Practice has offers late appointment until 8pm on at lease two evenings per week for some time now, she also pointed out that the Practice had two GP clinics and a Nurse in clinic this evening until 8pm.  
The group were happy with the availability of appointments and the extended hours the Practice offered and did not suggest any changes.

Q11. Overall, how would you describe your experience of your GP surgery?
The response to this question was 27% 'excellent' and 64% 'no response’ the group were surprised at the high 'no response' especially as the following Q12 - would you recommend your GP surgery? got a very positive combined response of 82%.  Taking into account the overall response to the two questions Q11 and Q12 the group did not have any real concerns and no further action was suggested.
Kelly pointed out to the group that the survey results are now available on the website; she also confirmed that the group's analysis and comments would be available on the website and at the Practice once typed up.
Kelly informed the group that 'Care Data' information is available for patients and can be found on the website or obtained from reception at the Practice.  Lynne Poole pointed out that

'Cara Data’ information sharing is different from 'Patient Summary Care' information.  

She went on to explain Patient Summary Care is a national centralised database of medical information (allergies and medication only) extracted and uploaded from patients’ GP records. Its aims are to make this information potentially available to emergency doctors (in A&E and GP out-of-hours centres countrywide) should the need arise and the patient allows the information to be viewed. As a result, it concerns direct clinical care information sharing.

Care data, this database is very different to the Summary Care Record. Because it involves taking large quantities of anonymized data, for example, diagnoses, demographics, lifestyle, referrals, and prescriptions and so on.  The data will be linked with community and hospital statistics in a hope of monitoring demand and to create better service.

Kelly confirmed the 'Staff photo board' is nearly ready for printing and should be up soon for all to see!

Kelly also spoke about the First Aid course which was a success and that the trainer had mentioned a First Aid Course available for the elderly, the group was interested in this course and asked Kelly to find out more information.

Lynne following up from the last meeting and explained she had tried to contact other PPG members in the hope of attending other PPG meeting to get more understanding of the business other PPG groups covered. She left her contact detailed and asked for a PPG member to call her back.  Unfortunately only one Practice member got back to her and wasn't keen on letting her sit in on their meetings.  

Lynne did say she had a conversation with Ron a PPG member from Selsdon Park Practice about the 'Guest Speaker' talks arrange by their Practice.  Lynne said their talks are well planned and open to the public and she thought our patients may be interested in attending.  Lynne plans to contact Selsdon Park Practice to ask if we could advertise their public meetings in our Practice and she will ask if they have a poster we could display.
Kelly was asked if she had arranged any 'staff talks' yet, unfortunately she hadn't, Janet commented - do we really want to ask clinical staff to stay after a long day's work to talk about their job roles and she could understand if they were not keen. Lynne Poole said we have had staff talks at PPG meetings previously, although it was some time ago.  

Lynne Poole also said that GPs and Nurses attend numerous meeting on a monthly basis which include managerial and CCG meeting. The group were surprised at the number of meetings GPs had to attend in surgery time and they questioned the necessity and thought their time would be better spent seeing patients.  The group agreed the 'staff talks' were not essential to their meetings.

Janet suggested the group work towards a project for example, raising money to buy equipment that would benefit the patients and the Practice; the group thought this was a good idea. 

Janet asked Lynne and Kelly to put this to the Partners and ask them what they thought would be beneficial?
Ernest asked if anyone had been notified of any further CCG meeting dates? The group also asked if there were any minutes availably from these meetings.  Kelly said she would try and find out the date of the next meeting and if any minutes are available and she will let everyone know.

Kelly confirmed that the group's NAPP application had been received and an information pack was being sent to us, Kelly said she would let everyone have the log in details when she has them.

The group scheduled the next meeting for Wednesday 12th March 2014 at 6.30pm. 
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